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FIRST CLUB MEETING – SEPT. 13TH 
AT CIRCLE B 

 

The Fair came and went.… 
Since we talked last, our one and only fund raiser has come and gone.  And we 
have had another successful year thanks to all of our volunteers.  Forty years of 
continued volunteer help by our members has kept us on the trails.  As in the past, 
thanks to our volunteers, we have had another profitable fair.  Read on for more 
on our volunteers later in this newsletter. 
  We did have an interesting start to our setup for the fair due to Hwy. I being 
under construction.  The construction had us bring down our bar and cook shack 
thru Saukville a week earlier and stage it at Putz’s Uncle’s place.  (At that time, I 
also found out that my brake lights on my van didn’t work and it wasn’t the bulbs 
being burned out.)  This actually worked out very well and made getting our 
equipment over to the fair grounds quicker for setup.  Otherwise, setup went on 
without any problems. 
  Our cook shack got another addition thanks to the carpentry and sheet metal 
skills of Mike Mueller.  The east wall surrounding the grill was extended to the 
south so we could add another grill to help out during the heavy demand times.  
We had on loan from Ozaukee Hardware, a New Holland Grill, which is a 
convection style grill.  This was a different way to cook brats, but the brats didn’t 
flair up and kept our regular grill open for burgers. 
   There were two issues we had to deal with during the first two nights of the fair.  
On Wednesday night, we lost power for approximately 45 minutes.  We were told 
that the north side of Cedarburg was without power and this included the fair 
grounds.  Fortunately for us, our cooks kept the gas grills going and the heat in the 
nessco’s kept the food at the right temperature so we could still sell food.  And the 
beer kept flowing as well, too.  According to one of our patrons, the reason we 
could still pour beer without power, “was that the beer flowed by gravity”.   
  One other issue that hit us was the CO2 used to dispense the beer from the ½ 
barrels ran out on Thursday night sometime around 8:00pm.  To get another CO2 
cylinder, we had to get a hold of WOW Distributing, our Miller Rep.  This took 
about an hour and in the mean time, we did what we had to sell beer.  It might not 
have been MGD or Lite, but we still sold beer.     
  All in all, we had a very good fair, including having music all five days.  It was 
the first time in a long time we had a live band under our tent.  Whether this added 
to our bottom line or not, it’s hard to tell.  But we all had fun and made money 
doing it.  We’re good for another season. 
  Till next month, keep your track in the snow and I’ll see you on the trails. 
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THANK YOU TO ALL 
Well, we have yet another fair under our belt – 
specifically, our 40th county fair.  And again, we made a 
profit.  From selling beer to burgers and brats to water 
and soda, it all added up and helped us make a profit.  
We’ll go over and discuss the fair and more on Thursday, 
September 13th at the club meeting. 
     We would like to thank our commercial sponsors for 
their support of us at the county fair:  5 Corners GMC 
Pontiac, 5 Corners Dodge, and Cedar Creek Motor 
Sports.  Please help return the favor by supporting them. 
   Also, we would like to thank all of our volunteers for 
your help at the county fair.  Additional thanks to those 
putting in extra hours above and beyond what we ask for 
in help: Chris “Nessco Queen” Habich for coordinating 
another county awesome fair (we recognized her at our 
August Board Meeting); Mike Mueller for his time 
expanding the cookshack; and Rob Dunstone for his food 
donation.   
    Thanks to all the kitchen help & cooks for their work 
behind the scenes, especially when we sold almost 1000# 
of hamburgers.  And from the new and returning Day 
Cares from Cedarburg area, we went through 300+ kids 
meals.  From the reviews of our patrons plus some of the 
fair board members, we still have the best burger on the 
fair grounds. Without cooks and crews that we have, our 
food would not be high on anyone’s list. 
   Now, on to thank all those involved in our tent such as 
the cooks and prep helpers, bartenders, setup and 
teardown crews:  Mike Dondlinger, Scott Mueller, Dave 
& Colleen Helm & Jeff Crawford & Kaitlyn Crawford, 
Mike Mueller, Rick Dickmann, Jeff & Connie Kimball, 
Chris Bumpke & Mary Schulteis, Randy & Patty Kison, 
Austin Kison, Jack Henning, Hibber, Mark & Lisa Helm, 
Jeff Habermann, Todd & Angie Habermann, Dave & 
Linda Pom, Mel & Janet Trapp, Dave & Nancy Polzin, 
Mark Gall, Chris Habich, Dan & Lori Burback, Mike 
Hetchler, Scott Heuer, Dale Mueller, Bill & Jen Gall, 
Mike & Vicki  Brown, Heather Brandt, Denny & Kathy 
Kison, John Jepson, Jim & Jennifer Hoffmann, Dennis & 
Anne Wacker, Franz Schmidt, Jim Henning, Chuck 
Laufer, Mark Schmidt, Sandy Keller, Dirk & Cherice 
Uhlig, Bill Dickmann Jr., Spanky & Carol Beyer, Tom & 
Sandy Weber, Vicki Weber, Steve Paulus, Frank Even, 
Ed Marino, Terry Mueller, Karl & Sandra Birkenbach, 
Eric Oleson, Shawn Grady, Don Hrovat, Jim Criplean & 
Gerry, Linda Hansen, Shawn Best, Jim Buol, Craig & 
Lori Hoffmann, Terry Proefrock, Gary Mayworm, Tim & 
Deanna Einwalter, Rick & Kim Dickmann, Mardel 
Habersetzer, John Fransee, Roger Boll, Michelle Spring, 
Mary Ernisee, Terry Kison, Mark Blau, Ken Seidl, Steve 

Kalsow & Mary Heck, Dick Larson, John Haen. 
 
 
  I have included the Snow Drifters and Snow Seekers 
who have helped us as well.  It is a long list, but we need 
all the help we can get and if I missed anyone, I apologize 
in advance.   
 
DEMO RAFFLE 
This raffle was held to help us raise some additional 
funds for our club.  We did draw a winner on Saturday 
and it was Mike Kasten of Rhinelander.  Mike and his 
wife were celebrating their tenth wedding anniversary 
here in our area.  Because of their anniversary, Mike let 
his wife drive the car and she made it to the semi-finals.  
Not too bad for a rookie.  Congrats again to Mike and his 
wife.  
   
PACKER PARTY 
Club members, check out the enclosed flyer for our 
upcoming Packer Party in September.  Details are on that 
flyer spelling out what is going on. 
 
CLUB MEETING DATES 
Check out the other enclosed flyer for the Club Meeting 
dates for this season.  Please note that two of the Club 
Meeting dates are on the first Thursday of the month due 
to conflicts at Circle B.  They are November’s and 
March’s Club Meetings.  Please mark your calendars 
accordingly. 
 
FOR SALE 
2003 Artic Cat F7 EFI, 2100 miles, excellent 
condition, asking $4000.   
Call Mark @ 262-268-0426 
 
2005 Polaris 550 Super Sport w/reverse, 400 miles, 
fan cooled, cover & oil & windshield bag included, 
asking $4500.  Call Jeff @ 262-623-0150 
 
2000 Polaris Touring Classic 550, 2-up seat, 1800 
miles, Burgundy/Blue, very clean. 
Call Keith Scheer @ 262-364-8092 
 
1999 Yamaha Phazer 500, 2100 miles, 2-Place 
Trailer w/salt shield, make offer.  Call Marsha at 
262-375-2179 
 



  

 

 
 


